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Commodore’s Corner 

Steve Hyder 

   Wow, September           
already..that means Regatta 
time. Get those work hours 
in. We need all the help we 
can get.  I know everyone 
wants to have fun at the    
Regatta, but you can do two 
hours and also have a great 
time!! 
   Even though it is           
September there is still  
plenty of boating to do, and 

plenty of fun to have at the club!  
   Keep in mind our nominations are coming up 
next month on October 9th. If you’re interested in 
seeking an office on the board, please reach out to 
any of the officers.  We will be glad to assist. If 
you cannot make the meeting, you can get a letter 
of intent to the Secretary prior to the meeting. This 
is a great a club and serving on the Board is a lot of 
fun. Please consider it!. 
   As mentioned last month - I will be sworn in as 
the International President of IOBG on October 12, 
2024 on Put-In-Bay.  The flyer is in this newsletter. 
This is like a Commodore's ball and will be a great 
time. I would love to see some club support. Our 
club has never had this opportunity. If you can 
make the weekend on the Island, please consider 
coming out and enjoying a great time. Lady Pam 
and I will be the most gracious hosts and I will   
assure you a great time with a hospitality room, 
private party at the Reel Bar (Friday Night) and 
then the Change of Watch on Saturday. If you can 
make on Friday afternoon, I have arraigned for a 
private tour of the Benson Ford. This will be a 
great weekend. Please check your schedule! 
 
Have a great September!   Hyder 
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DBBC 2024 Officers  

Commodore -  Steve Hyder - 734-474-1195                  
Vice Commodore -  Ryan Raetzel - 313-520-8588         
Rear  Commodore - Irena Telycenas -  734-915-4594     
Fleet Captain - April Turner - 734-636-6935                                                                   
Sergeant at Arms - P/C Don Teczynski - 419-360-0507 
Dock Master - Aaron Fuchs - 586-557-1802                  
Asst. Dock Master -  Bob  Hasley - 734-652-1757                                            
Entertainment - Shane Ware - 419-461-5050                                                            
Treasurer -  Jan Notario -                                                
Financial Secretary -  John Hochradel -                             
Recording Secretary - Gary Pauwels - 734-497-3897                             
Advisor -  P/C Vilija Telycenas - 734-652-6969 

Trustees:   

Lady Linda Butash - 734-755-5611 (hall rental)                                   
David Flanigan - 313-693-5053                                                              
P/C Jimmy Greenwood - 734-755-1547                              
Troy Mrowca - 734-658-3142 

  



Rear  

Commodore 

Irena Telycenas 

 

 

 

Vice Commodore 

Ryan Raetzel 

    Regatta sign-up sheets are post-
ed and all the help we can get is 
needed and much appreciated. 
Contact me if you can't make to 
the club to sign up I can do it for 
you. 
   October 5th we will be having a 

comedy night at the club.  Tickets will be available 
within the next week. I also still have fast Cash     
tickets available if anyone is interested. Thank for all 
the help and support it greatly appreciated l!! 
 Ryan 

Dockmaster 

Aaron Fuchs   

  There’s still time to help finish 

the last few things that need to be 
done to make the docks safe and 
looking good for our upcoming  

regatta.   
   If you still need dock hours or if 
you just want to give a hand, reach 

out to me or Robert Hasley.  It’s much appreciated. 
Thanks!  Aaron 
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Entertainment 

Shane Ware   

  Good afternoon to you all!  I’d 

like to say thanks to all that 

came out for Saturday Funday to 

see the band and also to all that 

helped out.  It means a lot to me 

for your support. Also let’s get 

ready to party for the big regatta 

coming up and enjoy some good music as well.  

   For those interested in helping out, I would like to 

start planning the trunk or treat soon because kids 

events are my favorite parties to see them all smile.   

See you all soon and thank you again for all your help.  

Shane 

Fleet Captain 

April Turner 

  Hello DBBC friends!   We are 
coming to an end of a great          
season. I've really had a great time 
being your Power Fleet                
Captain….bus trip, all the poker 
runs and now I'm going to plan one 
more little bus trip sometime in    

October ..details coming soon.  

Thanks for all the support!  April  
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Proposed changes to DBBC Bylaws: 

Purpose:  To remove the current $250 financial obligation (3nd reading August 14, 2024) 

 

Delete from the bylaws the following sections: 

Article IX, Section 3, Subsection F, which currently reads: 

Each member of this Club shall be responsible for a $250.00 (December, 2015) financial obligation to 
be spent for Club services or goods, excepting the payment of dues, special assessments,        
initiation fees, gasoline, work hours, hall rental fees and associated costs, or other items the 
membership shall see fit. This obligation may be filled at any time during the year, but all 
$250.00 worth must be purchased between previous calendar year November 1st and October  
31st of current calendar year or will be billed to the member with the annual dues billing and will 
be  due prior to the issuance of next year’s membership card and access to any membership   
privileges (club access, dockage, etc).  Any receipts for Club financial obligation shall be turned 
in to the appropriate Trustee by the end of the January General Membership Meeting.  For bill-
ing purposes work hours and financial obligations shall be reported to the Financial Secretary by 
November 15th by the appropriate Trustee.  

Any member designated as retired under the definition of these By-Laws, shall be obligated to a $100.00 
financial obligation instead of the $250.00 worth of a regular member.  All other restrictions 
remain the same. 

New members shall have a financial obligation of $20.83 per month, prorated on the length of the first 
year’s membership to fulfill their first year’s commitment.  (December, 2015) 

This change takes effect January, 2016. 

 

Article X, Section 5, Subsection I, Subsection 2, which currently reads: 

Financial Obligation – Social members shall be responsible for a financial obligation identical to that 
of regular members, with the same requirements regarding usage, timing, receipts, and billing for 
unfilled obligations (Refer to Article 9, Section F). 

Change the DBBC Bylaws to read as indicated below: 

Article X, Section 6, Subsection L, Subsection 2, which currently reads: 

The Membership Trustee will calculate pro-rated obligations and work hours for the year in 
question based on the calendar date of the change year. 

Example – If a full member wishes to transition from Full to a Family membership at the beginning of 4th 
month of the year, that years’ work hours would be calculated as (4/12*Full Member yearly work hours) 
+ (8/12*Family Member yearly work hours).  An identical calculation would be done to figure            
obligations expected for that 

 To read: 

The Membership Trustee will calculate pro-rated work hours for the year in question based on 
the calendar date of the change year. 

Example – If a full member wishes to transition from Full to a Family membership at the beginning of 4th 
month of the year, that years’ work hours would be calculated as (4/12*Full Member yearly work hours) 
+ (8/12*Family Member yearly work hours). 

Article IX, Section 4, which currently reads: 

Auxiliary/Widows     The organization known as the Detroit Beach Boat Club Auxiliary is dissolved and will 
cease to exist as of December 31, 2021. Auxiliary members who are widows of past club members as of 
this date of dissolution may at their discretion become full members of the club at the reduced annual 
dues rate of $25 per year and will be exempt from the annual work hour and financial obligations stated 
in Article X, Section 5. They will also receive I-LYA and AYC reciprocal privileges. (06-09-21) 

          

           ...continued 

 

7 



Proposed changes to DBBC Bylaws: 

Purpose: To remove the current $250 financial obligation 

CONTINUED 

          

To read: 

Auxiliary/Widows     The organization known as the Detroit Beach Boat Club Auxiliary is dissolved and will cease to 
exist as of December 31, 2021. Auxiliary members who are widows of past club members as of this date of dissolution 
may at their discretion become full members of the club at the reduced annual dues rate of $25 per year and will be    
exempt from the annual work hours. They will also receive I-LYA and AYC reciprocal privileges. (06-09-21) 

 

Article IX, Section 5, Subsection A3, which currently reads: 

They are exempted from financial obligation requirements and from any other minimum expenditure rules that may be 
established. 

To read: 

They are exempted from any financial obligation requirements and from any other minimum expenditure rules that may 
be established. 

 

Article IX, Section 8, Subsection A3, which currently reads: 

The first year financial obligation shall be reduced by 50% and will be prorated at 1/12th of this cost as stated in Article 

IX Section 3 of the By-Laws. 

To read: 

any first year financial obligation shall be reduced by 50% and will be prorated at 1/12th of this cost. 

          

Article X, Section 6, Subsection A, which currently reads: 

Roster Member – This shall be the individual whose name shall appear on all billings, obligations, and work hour reports 
as shall be developed.   This person shall ultimately be responsible for any and all dues, obligations, work hour charges, 
club seniority, and any special assessments that may be authorized during the time they are a member of the club. 

          

To read: 

Roster Member – This shall be the individual whose name shall appear on any billings, obligations, and work hour      
reports as shall be developed.   This person shall ultimately be responsible for any and all dues, obligations, work hour 
charges, club seniority, and any special assessments that may be authorized during the time they are a member of the 
club. 
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Membership Meeting * September 11th 
7:00 PM 

 

 

Lori Eshenroder & Michaela Jaber – 1st 

Tony France – 2nd  

Kristin Teczynski – 8th  

Janet Notario – 9th  

Darleen Hochradel – 10th  

Liane Krogol & Bob Missler – 11th 

Dave Arnold & Aaron Fuchs– 12th 

Ronald George – 14th 

Al Krogol – 19th 

John Webb – 20th 

Kristie Mullins – 21st  

Barbara Echols – 22nd  

Raymond Queen & Kelsey Beagle – 23rd  

Joe Vennix & Chad Cochran – 25th  

Garrett Twiddy – 26th  

John Hochradel & Dave Ferguson - 28th 

Karen Leggett – 29th  

PC Rodney Weisbecker – 30th 
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A Look Ahead... 
 

October 2024 
 

5th  - DBBC Comedy Night 

19th -  Dock & Grounds Work Party 

26th - Kid’s & Adult Halloween Parties 
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Please notify our Sunshine Lady Carolyn DeRouchie with information  

regarding member passing, sickness, injury, etc. by calling 734-598-0072 

or emailing miqaca@aol.com. 


